Plunkett, regional government under fire as planners meet

Some widely divergent views on the future status of what is now Halton County were bandied about last week when members of the Halton County Planning Association got together for their annual dinner

meeting. The same meeting also suggested the present "association" be given broader powers and become a county planning board. To date, the three-year old group is only an informal meeting-place of planning board members and staffs from the seven municipalities in the county, and has no offic-

ial status. But the highlight of the discussions was a round of speechmaking by three recognized experts in the planning field - all employees of planning boards in Burlington. Oakville and Milton - who came up with three differentideas for the future. Each found different faults with Tom Plunkett and his needs study of Halton and Peel Coun-

Robert Serena of the Burlington Planning Department, chairman of the C.P.A. for last year, disagreed with Plunkett's plan to lump Burlington with Oakville and several southern Peel County municipalities in a new "urban" form of regional government. He did, however laud the municipal affairs consultant for wanting to group the northern "rural" municipalities into a new rural county. He also favored the two-tier form, of government with a large regional council overseeing the work of smaller

local bodies. Dan Chisholm, senior planner for Oakville agreed a larger planning area is necessary but felt Plunkett should have sliced Halton on a north-south angle rather than drawing an east-west boundary line across its middle. He spoke in favor of a one-tier government.

Ross Pearen of Milton attacked the plan from a different angle - he blamed the Ontario government for not setting the policies years ago that would have alleviated all need for such a study as the one Plunkett conducted at a cost

of \$60,000. In his annual report to the association, Mr. Serena said regional government was beneficial in spreading assessments over a larger area to help tae "dormitory" municipalities pay for their rising educational costs, Under the present system one municipal government could put a ban on housing and open the door to industry, thereby putting a tax squeeze on the surrounding municipal-

He felt it was unfair that municipalities had to compete for industry, and benefits of industrial assessment should be spread over a large area, not just "the preferred few."

"The only thing I like about the Plunkett report is this rur-- al county - it is only perfectly natural that those areas should unite - and I am glad to see Milton included in it. I also think Milton should be allowed to expand - you reach the point of stagnation and you can not do a thing." Planner Chisholm from Oak-

ville disagreed with the way Plunkett sliced up Halton and Peel. "I believe a region is important, and I like the one-tier form of government, or you will still have the junior level of a two-tier government competing for assessment," he said. Mr. Chisholm felt a water-

shed or drainage area should be the boundaries for a regional government - "you will have better control of your waterways and you'll know what is coming down your streams." He also felt the new regional areas of Halton and Peel should both have a frontage on the lake.

Mr. Pearen said everyone agreed larger municipal areas are in the best interests of the province, but reminded the meeting the Ontario Department of Municipal Affairs has sanctioned four different studies of parts of Ontario, and not one of the planners doing the studies had agreed on the his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Alex form of regional government Pringle most of this week. Mrs. that should be implemented. F. E. Parsons was down from "How is the Minister going to Beeton, too, and Alex Jr. from make up his mind what is best. Toronto.

the so-called planners cannot tell him," he wanted to

He felt it was time the government set down a policy of limiting municipal development to a certain area. Planning "should have been compulsory and not permissive 10. years ago, and we wouldn't have needed the Plunkett report," he concluded.

Esquesing planning board member Edwin Harrop praised the association for the benefits it has given those men not working full time at planning. "We have no planning in Esquesing, and it's time we did something. We are getting to be the dormitory of the district and the school costs are getting out of hand. We have got to get doing something," he admitted.

Halton Warden William Coulter, Reeve of Nassagaweya, urged the group to seek' broader powers by becoming a

county planning board. He said it was wonderful that the experienced planners from Halton's southern municipalities could be so helpful to the less experienced men from the

northern rural municipalities. Acton clerk - administrator Jack McGeachie reported the association has done a good job in the past, and agreed it should become an authorized planning board. "I feel we have merely scratched the surface here to date." He also spoke in favor of a regional government for Halton rather than having the north halves of Halton and Peel lumped to-

Others who spoke during the meeting included Reeve George Leslie of Esquesing, Reeve Herb Merry of Oakville, Deputy-Reeve Allan Day of Ok ville, chairman Reg Monoghan of Oakville Planning Board, Maurice Newton and Fred Near of Nassagaweya Planning Board, assistant clerk Delmer

French of Esquesing, councillor-planning board member Robert Drinkwalter of Acton. G. C. Gowland of Milton Planning Board, and Richard Moskal of the Burlington Planning Department.

The meeting approved an honorarium for, its secretary Jim Andrews who is leaving Halton County later this month to work as deputy city clerk of Guelph.

Mr. Andrews presented an annual report on the group's past year, noting the group held 11 meetings. Delegates attended both the spring and fall conferences of the Community Planning Association of Canada and are considering forming a C.P.A. branch in Hal-Jon Members are also considering inviting Thomas Plunkett or his research assistant Lionel Feldman to a future meeting to discuss the reasons ing behind his Halton-Peel

Technologist Mrs. Griefeneder given medical research project

A medical science researcher at Georgetown and District Memorial Hospital, Mrs. C. D. L. Griefeneder of Acton has been asked to embark on a new research project by a United States scientific company.

Dr. Sidney Soloway, director of research for the Fisher Scientific Company of Pittsburg, in a recent letter asked Mrs. Griefeneder to continue to probe the world of blood cells, this time working in standardization of blood cells.

The company will lend the hospital necessary equipment for the research work for a six month period beginning Febru-

Mrs. Howard Coles has re-

turned from Guelph General

Hospital where she was a pat-

Mrs. Norman Small of Niag-

ara Falls, spent a couple of

days recently with her mother.

Several new families have

moved to Acton recently and

four of them are employees of

Mr. Bill McPhedran, R.R. 1,

Acton, is a patient in Toronto

General Hospital and expect-

ed to have an operation this

have moved to 118 Longfield

Rd. from Georgetown with

their three children. He is a

and young baby have come here from Rexdale and he is

a buyer-for Douglas. They are

three children have moved

from Bristol, England, to 219

Elmore Dr., and Mr. Clarke

is an aircraft fitter at Douglas.

have moved from Brampton to

34 Mill W. with their five child-

ren. Mrs. Strange is employed

at Douglas Aircraft but Mr.

Strange is a tool designer at

Mr. and Mrs. D. Dupuis and

two young children who have

come from Toronto to 231 El-

more Dr. He is branch mana-

ger of Lindsay Division Procor

Alan Leishman, who was 90

years old Jan. 12, visited in

Acton with his brother. Cam

Leishman and Mrs. Leishman,

on his birthday. He is in Hal-

Mr. Donald W. Pringle of

Richmond, B.C., visited with

Ltd., Oakville.

ton Manor now.

Another new family here is

Mr. and Mrs. T. Strange

Mr. and Mrs. J. Clarke and

living at 108 Elmore Dr.

Mr. and Mrs. J. Brigden

ient last week.

Mrs. R. M. McDonald.

Douglas Aircraft.

Mrs. Griefeneder was recently invited by the International Committee for Standardization in Haematology to be a part of an Expert Panel on Cell counting which would be made up of 12 experts in the field from all over the globe. Others invited to compose the panel are from England, the Netherlands, Germany, U.S.A., Israel,

Denmark, Hungary and Italy. Mrs. Greifender's findings resulting from research work in blood cell counting at the Georgetown hospital a year ago were recently published as part of a three part book on Standardization in Haematology, 111 copies of which have been requested by hospitals

The top 19 students in the

high school industrial arts

classes are going by bus Fri-

day to the agricultural - in-

dustrial fair at the Coliseum,

Toronto. From grades 10, 11

and 12, the students will be ac-

companied by their teacher, C.

Nearly fifty of the former

neighbors and friends of Mr.

and Mrs. Thomas O'Rourke,

Fifth Line, gathered at the

home of Mr. and Mrs. Donald

C. Matthews last Friday eve-

ning. Mr. and Mrs. O'Rourke

and family have lived in the

neighborhood for many years

and have lately purchased a

home in Rockwood. They were

each presented with gold wrist

watches and a mirror, and Mr.

Emmett O'Rourke was given

song around the piano and a.

nice lunch served by the ladies

gave the neighbors a chance to

have a pleasant evening with

the family as they leave the

neighborhood.

.. Rognvaldson.

Personals

Mr. and Mrs. R. McGraw i a bill-fold. An enjoyable sing

Mr. and Mrs. Griefeneder

and their daughter live on

Pearl St. They have been in Acton for the past 10 years. Mrs. Griefeneder received training in Europe as a medical technologist. Last year she worked full-time at Georgetown hospital. Now she works as a research technician at McMaster University, going from there, when her work is done in the afternoon to Georgetown. Her project there keeps her the rest of the after-

noon and early evening. Her daughter attends the M. Z. Bennett school and Mr. Griefeneder is chief chemist at Beardmore and Co.

Tennis Association prexy known here

A former Actonian still known by many middle-aged residents. Pete Reid, was elected president of the Canadian Lawn Tennis Association Sat-

urday in Toronto. At the age of 59, Mr. Reid, who claims he hasn't gained seven pounds since his childhood, still plays a "mean" game of tennis and in 1965 he was ranked sixth nationally in the 45-and-over age bracket. He is vice-chairman of an advertising agency and has a brother, Mervin Reid, living in

An article by Paul Dulmage in Monday's Toronto Telegram explains Mr. Reid's interest in developing the game of tennis and supplying players for the Davis Cup team.

Joint meeting.

Anglicans and United church members met Tuesday evening at the parish hall for discussions on church unity.

IN MEMORIAM CARDS

In reply to many requests, The Canadian Cancer Society has made available "In Memoriam" Cards which may be used at the time of a bereavement.

AVAILABLE AT

Rumley-Shoemaker Funeral Home or PHONE 853-0150 (HAROLD DENNY)

BINGO

Come One — Come All HOLY ROSARY HALL, MILTON STARTING MON., JAN. 30, 1967

Progressive weekly jackpot - Special rounds Door Prizes - Excellent Parking Facilities

8 P.M. SHARP

Sponsored and operated by Holy Rosary Men's Gro

Dump site

(Continued from Page One) and learned from the clerk it was not mandatory to do so. Mr. McGeachie was of the opinion the application had been turned down by the OMB because professional planners felt the change would be poor planning for the town.

Mr. Tyler was of the opinion the OMB would not make any decision because the clerk neglected to submit a sketch plan of the area. Councillor Drinkwalter noted the board would be guided by the sketch plan as they wouldn't visit town to view the area.

Councillor G. W. McKenzie remarked If I remember correctly, didn't the town change its mind on the Brankiewicz application last year?" This was acknowledged. It was learned a public hearing on the application had been held last year which adjoining neighbors had attended and had not objected to the zone change. "If this is the case, why not get busy and change the whole street?" suggested the reeve, to which the mayor replied "I would support this application but not a wholesale master change."

During the No. I committee report, it was learned the public school board had requested a meeting with council to discuss an addition to the M. Z. Bennett school. It was agreed the board should meet with No. 1 committee first.

CA Board-approved of propo- 11.30 p.m. sed office renovation to include the present library room and a rental of \$175 per month had been suggested by the board. Councillor Tyler suggested the committee consider renovations to the town hall to include a possible addition on the south side which would make it possible to have police and town office areas in the downstairs area and meeting rooms upstairs. Mayor Duby frowned on this suggestion as he reminded council the building was condemned.

It was learned county council did not recommend incorporating the third line at the easterly outskirts of town into the county road system. Application had been made to make this area a county connecting link. Reeve Hinton advised making a request to incorporate Mill St. W. to No. 25 Sideroad as a county connecting link. This will be studied by committee. The mayor

Costs concern planning board Aldo Braida is chairman again

Aldo Braida was again named chairman of the planning board at its initial meeting of

and clerk were authorized to sign an agreement with Vermay Enterprises Ltd., Guelph, to continue ambulance service in Acton on a 24 hour basis at a cost of \$9,000 for a three year

The following appointments were made: George Lee, Rev. R. McMurray, E. Pratt and F. New to the library board with Doug Copeland as secretary; C. F. Leatherland to the Acton Development Commission to replace Neil Bowles who resigned; Iain Williams and Ed Footitt to the County Planning Association; and Joe T. Hurst to the Halton County Development Commission.

The following accounts were approved for payment: general. \$8,997.68; E. S. Kerr Construction, general contractor for the centennial library, \$4,847.34; library, equipment, \$4,526.60; and a watermain extension account to R. V. Anderson and Associates amounting to \$1,172.69.

The meeting continued after the 11 p.m. curfew in order to complete business on the ag-It was also learned the YM enda. Adjournment was at

Commercial director at Guelph school

The new Centennial Collegiate Vocational Institute is to open in Guelph in the fall and several directors have been named by the Guelph board of education. One of them, commercial director for the school, is Mrs. Ii White, a teacher presently on the John F. Ross C.I. staff. She is the former Jess Galloway who taught at Actonhigh school.

She started teaching here in 1957 and in Guelph in January, 1963. She graduated from the University of Toronto and holds, a high school specialist's certificate in physical and health education and an accountancy specialist's certifi-

New principal is George Hindley, a former vice-principal of Guelph C.V.I.

'67 Thursday evening of last. week. Vice-chairman is Bill Williams and other members of this year's board are Ed Footitt, Neil Miller, Mayor Les Duby, Bob Drinkwalter and Thom DeVries. The only new member is Mr. DeVries who Recommendations regarding

Members of the board are all appointed.

council's representatives.

replaces Bill Pendleton. Mr.

Duby and Mr. Drinkwalter are

Acting as secretary-treasurer for the first time was Iain Williams. (He is also new secretary-treasurer of the committee of adjustment, replacing Jack McGeachie in both posts.) A bill from Project Planning Associates for \$678 for amendments to the zoning by-law was discussed before being authorized for payment, It was felt the cost was high, and the matter was to be considered

Approval from the Department of Municipal Affairs for rezoning the lawn bowling and

Beverly house properties was

Members concurred with making a further application for the rezoning of the Van der Kooy property from residential to commercial.

costs of applications are to be considered again. All costs are presently born by the town, rather than the applicant? A letter was received from the Planning Association regarding apartment recommendations, and after discussion

accepted. Mr. Williams and Mr. Footitt were appointed representatives to the Halton County Planning Association and will attend the meetings of this

these recommendations were

members but Mayor Duby were present at the first meeting, which adjourned at 10.15 p.m. Regular meetings are on the third Thursday of the month.

WIN

A 15 cu. ft. General HOME FREEZER supplied by Ledger's I.G.A.

Half side Red Brand BEEF cut and wrapped by A-B Supermarket

ALL ONE DOOR PRIZE

To be drawn at the Acton Tri-County Juvenile Game

Thursday, January 26, 1967

Game Time — 9 p.m.

TICKETS \$1.00 or 6 for \$5.00

Buy tickets from any Tri-County Representative or

Support Acton Tri-County Hockey

IN YOUR

BEST BUY! - Seve 19c! - HEINZ CONDENSED 8:51 MAXWELL HO TOMATO SOUP BURNS SPORK -- 2:s1 CHOCOLATE Bars 12:s1

DOLE DRINKS --- 3:s1 RED & WHITE JELLY POWDERS 10 - \$1

KELLOGG'S PAGE APPLE-RASPERRY

PIE FILLINGS --- 3:s1 HABITANT SOUPS 7:1 CHRISTIE'S PREMIUM CRACKERS

BEST BUY! - Rog. \$1.25 Yelse! - 13c OF LIQUID WAX 32-Oz. Sine | BEST BUY! - Seve 10c! - WAGSTAFFE or **SPAGHETTI** 2-k cm 43.

TUNA FISH -- 2:89 SAICO MANDARIN ORANGE SLICES 4-51

MORTON'S QUALITY MEAT PIES . 4 for 954 SUPREME BRAND FANCY PEAS 24. hog 57c

PORK ROAST PRINT PICILED - CITYOVAC HALVES COTTAGE ROLLS 659

MRD-CURED, MHOLESE, VAC. PACK PICO.



BAKERY SPECIALS

STYLCRESM IN HEALTH & MACLEAN'S TOOTH PASTE - \$1.60 BEAUTY AIDS SILVIKEIM SHAMPOO

BREAD 5:1 APPLE PIE 39 COLDEN POUND CARE 45.

FIGURE & YESETABLES GRAPES 139

CELERY FIFE 23 MAINT MORE WISTORE BARGAE

Oil and 'Gas furnace installations - Conversion Burners 856-9934 MAIN STREET N. ROCKWOOD 24 Hour Service

Harvey Laverty Heating

PLUMBING AND EAVESTROUGHING

Repairs to all makes of furnaces - Custom sheet metal work

SALES AND SERVICE